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WOMEN•s GUILD CENTRAL COUNCIL 

OF THE 

WOMEN'S GUILDS OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA 
630 Second Avenue, New York, New York 10016-4885 • 212-686-0710 

TO: Women's Guild Chairmen, Parish Priests and Parish Council Chairmen 

FROM: Yeretzgin Patricia Buttero 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate DATE: November 11, 1996 
President 

Yeretzgin Patricia Buttero 
Chairman 

Yeretzgin Violet Kasparian 
Vice-Chairman 

Yeretzgin Aurora Jebejian 
Recording Secretary 

Araxy Gokberk 
Corresponding Secretary 

AnnAjemian 
Treasurer 

Yeretzgin Anahid Kalayjian 
Assistant Treasurer 

Advisors 
Nevart Marashlian 
Claire Bardakian -
Lilly Bonronjian Thomas 

:MEMO: Proposals 

The Women's Guild Central Council is now preparing for the 1997 Annual 
Guild Assembly which will be hosted by the St. Gregory the illuminator 
Armenian Church of Cleveland, Ohio, May l-3, 1997. 

At this time we are inviting you to submit any proposals/amendments to: 

Carol Ashbahian 
221 Navajo Drive 

Wyckoff, N.J. 07481 

Your submission must be received by the Proposal's Committee by January 15, 
1997. . 

You will be informed of any proposals/amendments, that are submitted, for 
discussion with your Guild members and delegates 60 days prior to the 
Assembly. 

Please mail a copy of your 1996 Annual Report given at your Parish Annual 
Assembly , and, an up-dated mailing list of your Women's Guild Members by 
February 15, 1997 to: 

Mrs. Araxy Gokberk,, Corresponding Secretary 
207 6th Avenue 

Asbury Park, N.J. 07712 
Telephone: 908-775-0049 

These requested documents will take the place of your Annual Report Form sent 
to you in the past by your W. G. C. C. which you completed and returned. 

On behalf of the W.G.C.C. we wish you continued success during the New Year. 
Do not hesitate to contact your W.G.C.C. liaison, she is there to be of service to 
you. 

We wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

cc: Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 
Rev. Fr. Garabed Kochakian, Chancellor 


